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September 25, 2018 

 
 
Glen Jasek- VP & GM, FCA 
Williams Four Corners LLC 
1755 Arroyo Drive 
Bloomfield, NM 87413 
 
Re: Part 71 Permit # R6OPP71-05 for the Ojito Compressor Station 
 
Dear Mr. Jasek: 
 
This letter in in response to your request dated August 16, 2018, to withdraw the existing title V 
operating permit [R6OPP71-05] issued under 40 CFR Part 71 for the Williams Four Corners Ojito 
Compressor Station, Rio Arriba county, New Mexico. The EPA understands that a catastrophic fire on 
July 18, 2017, destroyed the Ojito Compressors.   
 
You opted to use the minor source federal implementation plan (FIP) for oil and gas sources at 40 CFR 
§ 49.160(c)(iv) to rebuild the Ojito Compressor Station as a minor source. The Endangered Species Act 
and the National Historic Preservation Act screening procedures, and FIP Registration Form 1 to permit 
the construction of the new equipment at the facility were submitted on October 3, 2017. The EPA 
responded on October 17, 2017, authorizing construction under the oil and gas FIP. Further, on March 
15, 2018, the EPA received the FIP Registration Form 2 providing the operations, emissions, and 
equipment data of the new Ojito compressor facility which demonstrate that the total emissions from the 
new facility will be less than the major source threshold of 100 tpy.  
 
The new facility is operating under the conditions established by the oil and gas FIP and is no longer a 
major source for title V permitting purposes. Therefore, the EPA, at your request, is voiding the title V 
permit for the original Ojito Compressor Station that was destroyed by a catastrophic fire incident.   
 
If you have any questions, please contact from my staff Jeff Robinson at 214-665-6435, or Bonnie 
Braganza at 214-665-7340, or via email Braganza.bonnie@epa.gov. 
 
       Sincerely, 

9/25/2018

X Wren Stenger
Wren Stenger

Signed by: Environmental Protection Agency  
Director 
Multimedia Division 
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